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Subject: Agreement with METCO, Inc for Bus transportation 
 
Background.  The District has historically received bus services for the transport of our METCO 
students from METCO, Inc, who has competed the service s and entered into contracts on our 
behalf.  The most recent agreement resulted from a competition in June 2006, covering the 
transportation services we received from Eastern Bus Company through the end of the past school 
year.  METCO, Inc proposes to continue this relationship and contract on our behalf to provide 
services for the transportation of Lincoln School students from Boston.  The proposed agreement 
would include pricing for three contract years of service (2011-2014) and for two options years 
(2014-2015 and 2015-2016).   
 
Discussion.  As part of the G4 discussions, the school business administrators for the Lincoln, 
Lincoln-Sudbury and Sudbury Schools agreed to align their bus contract expirations to provide for 
a consolidated procurement process.  Earlier this year, we agreed that continuing the relationship 
with METCO, Inc for bus services for Boston students could provide value to the towns, so we 
directed METCO, Inc to include all three towns’ requirements in a consolidated procurement.  
 
METCO released a notice of bid on May 9, 2011 for bus services to transport Boston students for the 
towns of Lincoln, Lincoln-Sudbury, Sudbury, Lexington, Belmont and Foxborough.  After several 
extensions, the bids were received and opened on May 31st.  The apparent low bidder for our 
services was Vocell Bus Company, who was the target of a bid protest by another bidder.  After 
review by the State Inspector General's office, the challenge was upheld and METCO was advised 
to rebid the contract for transportation services.   
 
The package was readvertised on June 27, 2100, and the second round of bids were opened on July 
19th.  The bid results from the two responses for our requirements are: 

 
Bid Results for Lincoln (annual cost) 

Period Eastern Bus Company Atlantic Express 
Most recent School year $127,440  
Contract Year 1 $125,640 $138,600 
Contract Year 2 $127,440 $142,200 
Contract Year 3 $129,960 $145,800 
Option Year 1 (FY15) $137,160 $153,000 
Option Year 2 (FY16) $142,560 $158,400 

 
No bid protests or challenges were filed, and METCO inc. is prepared to award a contract with 
Eastern Bus if the School Committee concurs with their recommendation. 
 
Conclusions & Recommendations.  The district has been pleased with the level of service and 
responsiveness of Eastern Bus during the past five years.  Eastern Bus has provided good, timely 
service and is very responsive to comments and requests.         Not only is the price proposed less 
than we paid last year, it is $8,769.60 less than we had anticipated  when we prepared the FY12 
budget, reducing support required from other parts of the budget. 
 
Accordingly, I recommend that the School Committee VOTE to enter into an agreement with 
METCO, Inc for the provision of bus services for transporting our students from Boston, and to 
concur in their award of a contract to Eastern Bus Company for services for the period 2011-2014.  
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